

RAPID CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

Karl Jegeris, Chief of Police

November 8, 2017

Joel Landeen City Attorney 300 6th Street Rapid City, SD 57701

Dear Mr. Landeen,

Staff from the RCPD Criminal Investigations Division has been working with your staff to update the current Municipal Code relating to Pawnbroker, Secondhand Dealers, and Gems and Precious Metals Dealers. I have reviewed the recommended changes, and believe they will improve our Department's ability to ensure the community's interests when the City licenses and regulates these businesses.

Please consider moving this proposal forward to City Council.

Thank you,

Karl Jegeris
Chief of Police